LETTER OF APPRECIATION

Dear Mrs Davis and the Entire Staff of St Anthony's Catholic Primary Academy (Wolverhampton),

On behalf of my family, we are writing to express our heartfelt gratitude and profound appreciation for the unwavering support, kindness, and generosity you have extended to us since 2021, when our children joined your school as new immigrants to the UK.

Your efforts in helping our children settle into their new environment have made a tremendous difference in their lives and in ours as a family. From the moment they joined the school, you made them feel welcomed and valued, providing them with school uniforms, other clothing, school study materials, etc., which greatly eased their transition. Your thoughtful guidance and general advice on enhancing their well-being have been invaluable, giving us the tools to navigate this new chapter of our lives.

We are especially grateful for your support through charities such as the Good Shepherd, which came at a time when it was deeply needed and made a significant impact on our family's journey. Your generosity has not only lightened our load but has also shown us the depth of care and compassion that defines St Anthony. We can not forget how the burden of payment for school lunches was taken away from us, through the support and assistance of Mrs Wiloughby, for not just our son in St. Anthony Catholic Primary Academy, but also for our girls in secondary school, you met us at our points of need as we struggled to afford it.

We remember with fondness, beautiful Christmas memories orchestrated by the school, through Mrs. Willoughby characterised by lovely presents for every member of the family. For these, we cannot thank you enough.

Words cannot fully convey how much we appreciate everything you have done for our family. Your kindness has not only helped our children thrive academically and socially but has also provided us with a sense of belonging in this community.

The constant check-ins by Mrs. Willoughby to ascertain our adjustment and support in every way needed cannot go without mentions. Her encouragement and advice on ways to nurture the children positively is overwhelming.

We pray that God will continue to bless, sustain, and strengthen you in your efforts to make a positive impact in the lives of the children and families in your care. May St Anthony Catholic Primary Academy continue to be a beacon of hope and a source of blessings to the local community and beyond.

With deep gratitude and warm regards,

Martin and Chika Nwaneri & the entire family